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Welcome to our first newsletter of 2013 which covers the months of January and February. Our Junior Infant class for 2013 is now full and I’d like to remind everyone to encourage your family and friends to enrol as early as possible after a baby’s birth.

If our extension goes according to plan we should be taking in two Junior Infant classes for the first time in the history of the school in 2014. The final architectural drawings are looking really good and are almost ready to go to planning. Once we receive the final copies we will display them for all our school community to view.

In the Learn Together Curriculum the children have been celebrating Chinese New Year, the Jewish festival of Purim, and learning about friendships. The classes have also learned about and practised meditation (which is part of the Moral and Spiritual strand).

I’d like to thank Arlene for organising our Science Week again this year. The classes really enjoyed the many experiments and the visitors to classes. 

Parent Teacher meetings went well again this year and I’d like to thank all our parents for attending punctually and co-operating with our timetabling. Thank you to Pat for helping to organise the meetings and well done to all our teachers for the many hours of preparation they put into the meetings to ensure the pupil reports were comprehensive.

Our Student Representative Group finished their five month term and a new group will be elected shortly. I’d like to thank the outgoing S.R.G. for all their hard work and contribution to the school over the last few months.

As part of the Whole School Evaluation in April all parents in the school and pupils from 3rd -6th classes will be given detailed questionnaires about the school. I‘d like to encourage you to participate in these as they give our parent body a voice in the whole process. The inspectors will meet with the Board of Management, Staff, Special Needs Team, In-School Management team, Student Representative Group, observe teaching, chat with the children, and examine all policy documents in the school. Some recommendations will be made and the inspectors will return in the future to ensure we follow through on their advice. 

Thank you to everyone for your continued efforts with punctuality. Remember this is good training for our pupils and assists with the smooth operation of the school. Keep it up!

Best wishes,

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
· Athletics Coaching will resume for 2nd to 6th classes on 
       Thursday 7th March for 10 sessions

· School closed Monday 18th March (Bank Holiday weekend)
· School closed Monday 25th March to 5th April (inclusive) 
· Swimming begins for our Junior Infant class on 18th April
TOUR DATES
Outreach Classes
Tuesday 23rd April to Clonfert Pet Farm

Junior Infants
Friday 24th May to Larchill Gardens

Senior Infants
Friday 26th April to Dublin Zoo

1st Class

Thursday 25th April to Imaginosity, Sandyford

2nd Class

Monday 22nd April to Lullymore Heritage & Discovery Park

3rd Class

Friday 26th April – Local tour to include guided tour of
                         Castletown House

4th Class

Tuesday 23rd April to Newgrange

5th Class

Wednesday 24th April to Kilmainham Jail and Collins Barracks

6th Class

Friday 24th May to Lilliput Adventure Centre, Mullingar

IMPORTANT INFORMATION RE PARENT-TEACHER MEETINGS

Thank you to all parents who attended their parent-teacher meetings on the 1st and 7th  February.   Please note that we have parent-teacher meetings in late January/early February every year and we usually give advance notice of the two dates in our October and December newsletters. We also give ample notice of appointment dates and times for each family.  PAT
TEXT-ALERT MOBILE NUMBERS

Text-alerts are sent to parents from the school, as and when necessary.  The system will only work to it’s full potential if the mobile numbers of parents on record are up-to-date.  If you have changed your mobile number recently, please inform the school office as soon as possible.  
SIGN OUT BOOK
Please remember that when signing your child(ren) out, to do so under their individual class list in the Sign Out Book. 

SCHOOL BAG POST We would appreciate it if parents could please check their child’s schoobag daily for any notes sent home.  We have noticed that some children do not remember to hand them up on time and therefore, parents are not receiving prompt notification of events closures etc.

SCIENCE WEEK

We had Science Week from 21st  to 25th January.  This year the children investigated a number of areas of the curriculum with particular interest on Energy and Forces.  They looked at string telephones, chromatography, dancing raisings, spiral snakes, healthy lungs and building bridges.   

Many thanks to all our visitors during Science Week – Tony Kelly, Anthony McAuliffe and Susan Kelly.  In November, we also had a visit from Anyone4Science sponsored by Orla Kearney.
Thank you to Arlene for co-ordinating the week and to everyone for making Science Week a success.

GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH:

Paper/Card: Zsuzsa Janossy, Sarah Kerr and Marie Moloney. 
Helpers: Thanks to Beng Ling Johnson who visited 5th Class on 8th February to speak to the pupils about Chinese New Year.  Our Junior Infants were delighted to have Caitriona O’Connor visit them, also on the 8th February, to talk to them about Tet, the Vietnamese New Year.  Caitriona brought in puppets, a 

beautiful multi-coloured dragon and treats (in red envelopes) for all the class.    
Thanks to Lisa Keegan who did ‘pop’ art with 1st class on Wednesday 20th February.

The following parents did not get a mention in our December newsletter.  We would like to thank Julie Lyons and Fiona Costello who came into 1st class to give two art lessons (Julie) to Fiona made festive cookies and 1st class decorated them. 
INDIVIDUAL TOWELS

Please remember to change your child’s towel regularly to help eliminate the spread of infections in the school.
ATHLETICS  

Athletics coaching resumes on Thursday 7th March for our 2nd to 6th classes and they are working hard in preparation for the annual Santry games which will be held in early June. We have been very successful at the games over the past number of years – so “let the games begin!” 

SWIMMING LESSONS

Swimming lessons commence for Junior Infants on Thursday 18th April for five lessons.  Our Outreach classes finish on 21st March.  

COMPETITIONS

On 3rd February N.K.E.T.S. entered the annual Credit Union Quiz with two teams from 6th class.    Our team members were Daniel Wallace, Sam McHugh, Adam Quinn, Niamh Geraghty, Daniel Jupe, Eoghan Craven-Grace, Aoife Conlon and Sorcha Costello.  Although we were not winners, our pupils thoroughly enjoyed the experience.
SRG
The second Student Representative Group for 2012/2013 is being elected this week and this group’s tenure is until the end of June.
Sincere thanks to our outgoing SRG who organised several very successful events i.e. a Disco for 3rd – 6th classes, the Hallowe’en Dress-Up Competition, World Food Day and a Colouring Competition for Junior Infants to 2nd Classes.

The management of the meetings went very well with this group as they learned quickly about agendas, minutes and decision making.  We look forward to some interesting pre-election speeches and working with the new SRG until the end of this school year. 

GREEN NEWS

As you are all aware the 

Greenschools/ Greenhome programme is up and running.  This year much of the emphasis is on saving energy and saving money in the home.  Every family has an Energy Vampire Challenge to complete.  We hope this is going well! 

Also we are taking part in the Greenwave progamme, where we are asking all the children to observe signs of Spring.  We need to know where and when you see these signs of Spring:   Ash, Primrose, Frog, Swallow,  Hawthorn, Horse Chestnut.

Thank you for your continued support. Arlene
BOARD OF MANAGEMENT

Junior Infants 2013: Our Junior Infant class for 2013 is full.  Please remind your family and friends to enrol any newborn sibling within a week of being born.  As you are aware, enrolments are accepted on a first come first served basis and siblings do not get first preference in the enrolment process.  

The Board of Management would like to extend our sincere sympathies to Tom Larkin (Special Education Needs Teacher) on the death of his father, Tony, recently.

Graduation 2013: We’d like to remind our 6th class parents that our Graduation Ceremony takes place on Wed. 26th June 2012 @ 8.00pm.  
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NEWS

Fundraising: We will make an announcement in the coming days about a series of fundraising efforts between now and the summer. We will be looking for significant involvement from the school community to help promote these fundraising events - among our neighbours, the local community, our workplaces, and so on. Stay tuned!

Ethos: Plans are progressing with the Ethos initiative, and further details will be announced in the coming weeks.

School Development: At this stage plans are proceeding nicely. The Executive is continuing to work closely with the Board of Management and the project managers.

Communications: Please stay tuned to the N.K.E.T.S. website for news and announcements from the Executive, or get in touch with us at executive@nkets.ie.

Volunteers:  If you would like to volunteer to support us in any way please get in touch, we would love to hear from you!





Pupils’ Achievements
Katherina Perets (1st Class) and Adam Quinn (6th Class) entered the Celbridge Community Games swimming competition held in NUIM on 10th February and both won medals.  Katherina came 1st in the U10 Freestyle and she will now go on to the County Finals in Athy on 2nd March – Good Luck!   Adam came 2nd in the U14 Breaststroke and 3rd in the Freestyle. Luca Clancy took part in the Gynastics element and came 1st in the U8 section.  He too heads off to Athy.
The Annual Awards ceremony for Celbridge Athletic Club was held on Sunday 24th February.  Some of our pupils are members and they won the following trophies and medals: Most Promising Newcomer and Cross Country U12 Winner 2012 – Elena O’Toole; Most Improved – Isabel Martin; Cross Country U8-U10 Winner 2012 – Nina Martin, Working Hard at Athletics – Sophia O’Toole; Most Dedicated U8-U10 2012 – Fiona Shah and Ella Copeland. Other medal winners were Rhea Donnelly, Chloe Kavanagh and Niamh Barnes.  All the girls received medals for their weekly participation at club training sessions. 
Philip Perets, Sol Scanlon and Evan Scanlon (all 3rd Class pupils)  took part in the Jiu-Jitsu Judo Open held in The Mill, Celbridge on Sunday 10th February.  Philip came 2nd in the 36kg weight, Sol also came 2nd in his category – 30kg and Evan came 1st in the 30kg weight. At the Waterford Open held on 24th February Sol came 2nd in the Under 28 KG competition and Evan came 1st in the same category.
Andrew Green (Snr. Infs) showed us a beautiful trophy he received from Barnhall Rugby Club for scoring the highest amount of trys.
Congratulations to Art McLaughlin who came 1st place in the U10 Leinster Junior Close Table Tennis competition held recently.  

Aoife Murphy took part in the North Kidlare Irish Dancing Championships held in Johnstown Bridge recently and the following is what she ‘danced’ away with -  1st place in Reel (B), Slip Jig (B), Single Jig (B), Light Jig and 2nd in the Cup Competition Reel.  On Sunday 17th February at the Kilkenny Feis she came home with no less than 9 medals -  4 bronze, 4 silver and 1 gold.  Aoife has also qualified for the World Championships taking place on the 8th March in the 8-Hand and 6-Hand Reel.
David McKeone became the NAC Gold Medalist at the Leinster Graded Gala held in the National Aquatic Centre on the 27th January.

Jack Cronin-Kroes was part of a team that came 1st place in the Annual County Cubs Challenge on the 26th January.  14 teams from around the country participated in the day long event involving show to put up a tent, cooking, special knots, pioneering, map-reading, first aid and fire-lighting. He and his 6 team-mates will now go on to compete at the Nationals shortly.

Ellie Gallagher received a Distinction in her Piano Preliminary Grade exam from the Royal Irish Academy of Music, held late last year. 






Well done to everyone on your great achievements!


Chinese New Year by Edana Magill (Jnr. Inf)

Vietnamese New Year (Tet) by Lily Thi O’Connor (Jnr. Inf)

Written and drawn by Eabha Hourihane (1st)

Written by Katherina Perets (3rd)
Written and drawn by Paul Clarke (Snr. Inf.)

Written and drawn by Ben Wilkinson (Snr. Inf.)

Written and drawn by Ava Corcoran (Snr. Inf.)

(6th)

James, from James and the Giant Peach

Made with fabric and fibre by 

Patrick Fitzgerald (Outreach)
The Person I Admire by Ciaran Purcell (5th)


The person I admire is Brian O’Driscoll.  He is a rugby player for Ireland and Leinster.  He’s without a doubt one of the best players in the game.  He is a first centre, which means he does a lot of tackling and runs when there are breaks.  Throughout most of his career he has been the best in the world.





I admire him because he is so fast and small, but at the same time, is a great strong tackler and not afraid to get hit and boss the rucks.  He is a team player.  He’s always giving the ball to the younger players.  When Ireland let in a try he’s always the one to lift the players.  He is a great speaker to referees and never loses his temper.  He was captain of Ireland for many years, but his reign came to an end this Six Nations seasons, to Jamie Heaslip, another Ireland international player.  Brian has led club and country to many different victorious tournaments, such as the Heineken Cup, Rabo Pro Direct, Six Nations and Grand Slam.





Brian loves running with the ball and tackling, so do I. He loves big games, so do I. I play normally No. 8, but I am starting to play centre, like him.  I’ve met Brian and got his autograph at a book signing.  He is very nice and articulate.  He told me I was nice.  


That’s why I admire Brian O’Driscoll.





3rd Class were looking into Roman history recently.  Adam Walsh describes a Roman soldier’s uniform:


A Roman soldier wore armour made of iron and leather. 


They had helmets made of metal. 


They had a shield and it was made of leather and wood.  


They carried a short sword and a long spear.








Mo Theach 


Scríofra agust pictiúr a tharraing 


Molly Mahon (5th)





Is bréa liom mo theach.  Tá mé I mo chónaí gCill Droichead.  Tá mé I mo chónaí i theach  dhá urlár.   Is teach scoite é.  Thios staighre tá seomra folchta, cistin, gairdín, seomra sui agus seomra sugradh.  Sa seomra sugradh ta breagán, tolg, teilifís agus ealain.  Sa cistin tá aisneoir , sorn, doirteal, cófra, bord agus ceithre chaithaoir.  Thuas staighre tá seomra codlata, seomra folctha agus ailéar.  Sa seomra codlata tá leaba, cuirtiní, bord agus chathaoir, vardrús, lampa agus leabra.  So seomra folctha tá cillfholcadán,  leithreas, doirteal, lampa and foleach. 











Recently 2nd class looked at the life of Irish legend, Cúchulainn.  Here is a brief description of his life, by Ben Higgins.


Cúchulainn killed the house.  


The blacksmith wasn’t happy.


 His name before he was Cúchulainn was Setanta. 


He played hurling.  


He was the guard of the castle after he killed the hound.





Wake Up – It’s Spring!


Written and picture drawn by Ellie Gallagher (4th)





The lovely season of Spring begins on the 1st February – Lá le Bríde.  Did you know that the yellow primrose does not bloom until late Spring.  Very early in Spring, the trees which were bare in the cold winter begin to burst open their buds and show the leaves inside.  One of the first beautiful signs of Spring is the flower snowdrop which will start showing their heads.  Spring is a wonderful time of year as the countryside appears to re-awaken, brighten up and spring into action.  The blackthorn and the whitethorn can sometimes be difficult to tell apart.  The blackthorn gets its blossoms before it’s leaf comes out and the other way around for the whitethorn.  Not all trees grow their leaves at the same time in Spring.








